
  

Cardinham Sports Club 

Minutes of general meeting  

7 pm, Friday 7th January 2022 

at the clubhouse 

 

1. Present:  Les (acting chairman), Chris W (secretary), Lance, Trevor, Viv 
Apologies:  Rob (chairman) 

2. The minutes of the meeting of 1st September 2020 were reviewed and approved. 

3. Matters arising (other than those to be discussed later) 

 Coaching  -  one of our newer members may be able to assist, as is a qualified coach; also 
the LTA has advised that youngsters doing coaching badge, i.e. newly trained and/or in-
training, may be able to provide coaching as part of their practical training. 

 Lights at clubhouse -  Lance will follow up on Monday; in the meantime, Chris has provided a 
cheap temporary battery-operated motion sensor light in one toilet. 

 Patches on court  - painting of the patches remains to be done;  more holes are to be 
repaired before the painting is done.  Waiting for better weather. 

 Recent events -  croquet went OK, reasonably well attended, the skittles (as an indoor 
event) was postponed due to Covid, some members joined an informally organised cycle 
ride, and the chilli quiz is still planned to happen on 22nd March, depending on Covid status.    

4. LTA affiliation,  insurance, safeguarding/welfare, etc.. 

 Background:  LTA wasn’t allowing us to remain affiliated without a trained welfare/ 
safeguarding officer.  Les tried multiple times to get on their online system but to no avail, 
and hadn’t been able to reach anyone at LTA to assist with access.  The LTA had set a 
deadline for this coming Monday 10th January. Mark has expressed his desire to resign his 
position as treasurer and LTA focal point due to the continued difficulty with LTA. 

 Update:  Within the last 24 hours, Kim Eshbaecher has been in touch from the LTA; she is the 
Cornwall representative, and has been very supportive and saddened not to have been in 
the loop earlier regarding our difficulties.  The deadline for all struggling clubs to sort 
everything has been extended further, to end January, but no further extensions are to be 
entertained.   

 Viv has agreed to become our new safeguarding/welfare officer, and will with Kim’s support 
get onto the online system and will undergo DBS checks.    

 The benefits and costs of continuing to be affiliated with LTA were discussed;  although we 
do not gain from many of the advantages (the Wimbledon tickets ballot, the online 
bookings, etc.) it does offer trustees’ insurance policy, it can provide a club with 30 minutes 
free legal advice, and our affiliation to LTA makes it easier should we wish to access grants 
etc.  If we choose to leave now, we will lose our insurance cover backdated to September 
2021.  It was proposed and agreed that, given the above, we renew our affiliation if we are 
able to (i.e. assuming our new welfare officer has completed her training etc.), and then, 
with time to think through our options properly, we can decide whether or not to renew our 
affiliation with LTA before the next ‘year’ starts in September 2022.  

 It was noted that, according to Kim, the insurance provided through LTA does not cover any 
activities held outside club grounds.  This is contrary to what we had understood, and what 
we believe our treasurer has been told by Howdens, that e.g. our croquet events are 



  

covered.  She also is said to have advised us that the insurance covers support to officers 
facing liability claims, rather than covering the actual liability claims. 

 PAT testing – this is another requirement before we can get LTA cover -  our panel etc. will 
be PAT-tested on 19th January.  It has been booked. 

5. Lease arrangements 

 The lease issue has remained unsolved for a long time now.  Priority must be given to this.  
Chris agreed to circulate to all the committee a copy of the current lease document, with the 
idea being that we all look through it carefully and think through and share what needs to be 
included in a new lease.  A valid lease document is needed, preferably valid for 25 years or 
more, along with a constitution, if we are to apply for any grants.  The signatories for the 
lease would be new trustees of the club; one option to consider is for the trustees to be 
defined as the members of the club committee, either as named individuals or, preferably, 
by designation.  It was noted that, yet again, we could easily apply for funding support e.g. 
for clubhouse repairs etc. to the Cally Barrett Wind Turbine Community Fund. They have 
frequently made overtures to club members to encourage the club to apply, as they are 
keen to broaden their reach.   

 

Next meeting:  Wednesday 2nd February, 7 pm -  to be held online through Zoom (Trevor to arrange 
technical side)  


